
The plan is to bring the Hispanic 
National Christian Convention 
to Gering, NE on July 19-21, 
2022. Also, on October 5-6, Mar-
io had a meeting in Dallas, TX 
where the program for this con-
vention was proposed. 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL NEEDS OF INHIM:    

  -help with video recording/ production 

  -help with various events; food, children, teachers, etc. 

• Monthly financial support and food donations to give away. 

• Prayer for a building: to be used for discipleship and production. 

• Accompany Mario and Maria on a trip to Israel in the fall of 2022. 

 

Mario Lara, MinisterOctober, 2021 

Newsletter... 

  

On August 28 was my 
birthday and we also  
celebrated the wedding 
of our daughter Abigail 
and Mathew Rector. 
They live in Baltimore, 
MD; the family continues 
to grow. 

 

 

From August 29 
to September 1, 
my wife, Maria, 
and I were in 
Gering, NE, 
where we had a 
meeting with 
the pastors Raúl 

Martínez (Eastside 
Church of Christ), Lyle 
Hinebauch (Central 
Church of Christ) and 
David Perry (SUMMIT 
College).  

 

 

Lifebridge/InHim Happenings...  

On August 14, 2021, Alberto and 
Kylie Lara had their first son 
and his name is Ezekiel Lara. 
So, today we are the happiest 
grandparents since, thanks to 
God, our first grandson was born 
healthy. 

 

 



On the days of September 3-5, 
2021, we held a family camp 
in Earlham, IA. It was a bless-
ing for the attending families 
who came from Gering, 
Scottsbluff and Wausa, NE; as 
well as Des Moines, IA, and 
surrounding areas.  

One of the speakers was Dr. 
Lesby Castro.  She attends 
the Church of Christ in Clovis, 
CA.   The conference was giv-
en through Google Meet. The 
other speaker was Dr. Daniel   
Lara, minister of the church 
in Sabinas, Coahuila, MX. He 
was the preacher during the 
days of the camp.  

CCF (Christian Campus Fel-
lowship) helped with the chil-
dren’s classes and the nurse-
ry. Volunteers in the kitchen 
prepared great authentic Mex-
ican meals. We had sports and 
a bonfire on Saturday night. 
The attendance was 74 peo-
ple. 

 

For this October 30th we are planning 
to carry out the Connect with Jesus 
program at Joshua Christian Acade-
my in Des Moines, IA. This program 
consists of attracting new families, 
fellowshipping, playing games, en-
joying the Mexican hot chocolate and 
bread, as well as sharing the word of 
God. The bottom line is to make new 
connections. 

We are very busy, but happy to serve 
the cause of Christ. Keep praying for 
God to give us the vision the church 
needs from Him in these difficult 
times. Also, thanks for your support. 
God bless you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mario Lara, Minister 
Lifebridge Church meets at: 
Ft. Des Moines Church of Christ 
244 Army Post Rd.  
Des Moines, Iowa 

Phone:  515-619-8929 
Mailing Address:  6390 Rising Sun Dr. 
Pleasant Hill, Iowa  50327 
Website:  www.InHim.tv 

InHim...A ministry of   
 Lifebridge Church of Christ 

Connecting people with each other and with the Lord! 


